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City of Pacific Grove 

Community Development Department - Housing Division 
300 Forest Avenue, Pacific Grove CA 93950 

housing@cityofpacificgrove.org  |  (831) 648-3199 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: Mayor, City Council, and Planning Commission 

CC: City Manager, Finance, CDD Staff 

FROM: Housing Division, Community Development Department  

DATE: July 5, 2023 

SUBJECT: 2023 STATE AND FEDERAL INCOME LIMITS 

 

Please find below the 2023 updated income limits effective June 6, 2023 (as per the California 
Department of Housing and Community Development “HCD”) and June 15, 2023 (as per the 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development “HUD”). These guidelines are crucial for 
assessing eligibility in City housing programs funded through state and federal income including 
the Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG) and Permanent Local Housing 
Allocation Program (PLHA). 

 

The charts on the following page detail updated income limits. The “annual income” line 
displays annual household income levels based on household size, while the “monthly income” 
line represents the households’ gross monthly income before deductions. The “30% of 
monthly” line indicates the maximum percentage of gross income recommended that 
households allocate towards rent or mortgage, including utilities, to meet affordability 
standards. 
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*HUD income limits are based on the Salinas Metropolitan Statistical Area (MSA). This includes the City of Pacific Grove.  

 

*HCD income limits for Monterey County include all the Cities, including the City of Pacific Grove. 
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Note: Housing is considered affordable when rent or mortgage, plus utilities, do not exceed 
more than 30% of the household’s gross income. Households spending 30% or more of their 
gross income on housing expenses like rent or mortgage and utilities are considered cost 
burdened. Households spending 50% or more are considered severely cost burdened.  

 

City of Pacific Grove Fair Housing Statement: The City of Pacific Grove promotes fair housing 
and makes all its programs available to low- and moderate-income families regardless of age, 
race, color, religion, sex, national origin, sexual orientation, marital status, or handicap. 

 

Data Sources 
 

1. California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) Income Limits 
2023: 
https://www.hcd.ca.gov/sites/default/files/docs/grants-and-funding/income-limits 

 2023.pdf.  
  

2. U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) CDBG Income Limits: 
https://www.hudexchange.info/resource/5334/cdbg-income-limits/. 
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